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 AESC MEETING MINUTES
3 October 2012
CALL TO ORDER @ 1129 a.m. in the home of Bette Meuleners.

ATTENDEES: Anna Marie Cox, Roz Riley, Holly Scherer, Jackie Caldwell, Kathy Candido, Barbara Fleming, Jeanne Marie Rowan, Betty Swygert, Priscilla Noah, Betty Meuleners, Pat O’Neill, Isabel Stevens, Gene Villiva. 

Guest: Connie Semonite.


MINUTES APPROVAL:
· September minutes were sent out to board members on 27 Sep via email and one mailed copy.  Immediate response received to correct minutes as written to correct Hospitality report of sympathy card being sent to Kathy Candido on the death of her brother.  Minutes listed him as LTC Kern, but his correct rank is BG Kern. Archival copy corrected.

· Thanks to all who provided input for the September minutes after the “crash” of the thumb drive used to store the minutes.

· Motion made by Holly Scherer to accept the corrected minutes with second by Pat O’Neill. Motion carried. 

PRESIDENT: Kathy Moakler (not present)

· Anna Marie Cox will be leading the meeting this morning in the absence of Kathy Moakler.  A major appointment at work precludes her attendance.

· Thanks to our hostess for the wonderful Oktoberfest themed meeting.  Bette for the amazing décor.  Gene Villiva, Holly Scherer, and Anna Marie Cox provided the food and refreshments. 

· Board Birthdays:

· 13 - Gene Villiva

· 15 -  Michelle Tyler

· 18 -  Laura Putnam

· 20 - Renee Bostick
HONORARY ADVISORS: 

· Chief’s Spouse (Renee Bostick) not present

· Appreciates our understanding that she is unable to attend meetings.  She will try her best to attend as many things as possible.

· CSM Spouse (Vicky Groninger) not present

· Conflict of appointment scheduling.  Hopes to join us next month.

· Civil Works Spouse (Joan Stockton) not present

· Military Programs Spouse (Jackie Caldwell)
VICE PRESIDENT: Anna Marie Cox

· WELCOME COCKTAIL PARTY (27 October 2012)

Anna Marie met with Renee Bostick last week.  Renee will do the decorating for the party.  She stressed all that the AESC needed to do is provide the food and beverages.

· Please bring your finger foods on a white plate or silver tray.  Please contact Anna Marie with what you might be bringing.

· E-mail needed to local membership to alert them to do the same.

· Will use glass plates and utensils rather than paper.

· Teen volunteers still needed for Saturday.  Barbara Fleming offered to help scout for volunteers.

· Bartenders needed, usually husbands. Helps monitor the number of bottles (wine, water, etc.) that are needed opened.  Any unopened beverages may be returned for refund.

· Function starts at 1700. Please do not come before 1600.

· Castle Boutique will be set up outside.

· No hostess gift.

· Gene V. will make signs for the Fairfax event.

· AEMA Brunch, tentative date on Chief’s calendar is Sunday, 21 April 2013.

· Hostess needed for Wine Tasting in Feb.  Has purchased the wine through Groupon for significant savings.  Manufacturer is Naked Wines. 

· Mount Vernon candlelight tour conflicts with Chief’s Holiday Reception. 

· Checked on alternate dates.  14th Dec. will not be available at Mount Vernon Inn.  

· Option to NOT do anything in Dec. because it is a busy month.  Discussion followed and idea accepted.

November event: Brush and Blush Painting class is Thursday, 15 Nov. Possibility for date to be changed in order to accommodate more attending. Encouraged all to consider attending.  New date will be sent out ASAP.

SECRETARY: Roz Riley 
· Thank you note from Pat O’Neill for our thoughtful cards, notes, and calls upon the death of her 991/2 year old mother on 15 Aug.

· Second note read from LTG(Ret) Jack Morris.  Thanking us for the CastleGram article about the First Lady’s gold castle pin (his inspiration was his bride, Gerry).  Also, “congratulations on the leap forward in the AESC and its voice in the CastleGram”.

· Still need to find information about AESCC Transfer of funds to AEMA which traditionally has occurred at the beginning of each board year.
TREASURER: Holly Scherer

· Treasurer’s Monthly Report presented.

· SEP Report:

· Total Income: 
$1469.23
· Total Expenses:
$  114.78

· Gain:


$   1354.45

· YTD Total

· Total Income: 
$   1469.23

· Total Expenses: 
$      114.78

· Total Club Assets:              $ 20,489.16

· Opening Balance     $ 14,592.19

· Ending Balance        $15,946.64

· Motion was made by Priscilla Noah to accept the report.  Second was made by Bette Meuleners.  Motion carried.

· Financial review will be on Oct 26, Bette Meuleners and Molly O’Neill have volunteered to review the books.

· Please pass on your receipts to Holly as soon as possible for your reimbursement and accurate, timely bookkeeping.
AEMA CHAIRMAN: Laura Putnam (not present)

· Celebrating the arrival of Alex Hamilton Putnam on 15 September.

· No report sent.

SCHOLARSHIP CHAIRMAN: Susan Oliveri  (not present)

No report sent.
PARLIAMENTARIAN: Michelle Tyler (not present)

· No report sent.
MEMBERSHIP: Jackie Caldwell

· Membership is: 63+14

· This year we have a check and balance system via email or phone. 

· Jackie emails or calls to thank them for their continued support. This type of action has caused duplicate renewals to decline, more accurate information on emails (avoids email returned).  

· She continues to refine the process.

· Red Book Update

· The Red Book is in great shape this year.  Dawn is our contact at Springfield Printing.  We are waiting on the welcome letters from the significant POCs.

· Additionally, the Parliamentarian will need to update the Constitution and Bylaws for inclusion in the Red Book.

· Date of closure for membership to be included in the Red Book is 15 October.  That refers to the mailed memberships, but any new member at the Cocktail Party will be included.
HOSPITALITY: Lynda Flowers 
· For the annual Welcome Cocktail Party:

· E-vites were sent to the general membership through circulation.
· Hand-addressed invitations (92) were mailed to:

· 10 members who prefer mailed information and invitations

· 54 spouses from the 249th  - (70 spouses total - the other 16 were sent e-vites). Did not have email addresses for everyone.

· 25 updates from our previous USACE protocol list, including several VIP's

· a few names suggested by AESC members

· MAJ Hall from USACE protocol was VERY helpful
· Special thanks to Jackie Caldwell and Anna Marie Cox for their help. They were able to provide points of contact that made a huge difference.

· Glenda Hudson and Laura Putnam were also very helpful.
· I learned last year that sending an e-vite to a military email address doesn't always work...(ends up in spam or cyberspace), so I hand-addressed invitations to those individuals.  That was the case with many of the 54 from the 249th.  Unfortunately that drives the total number of mailed invites up.

· We need a hostess for the November 7 board meeting.  
· Beth has volunteered to provide refreshments.
· Can we get one more volunteer?  Roz Riley volunteered to host meeting. 
NEWSLETTER: Elsie Mersereau (not present)

· Submission deadline: 22 Oct 2012, Monday
· Submission formats: word document and .jpeg

· Photos: Please include name of place/name of people.
· Sorry I will not be attending. Have a great meeting.

WEBMASTER: Susan Wright (not present)

· Report via Anna Marie Cox, who has been consulting with Susan.

· Please take a look at the NEW website.  Good changes happening!  Please give feedback to Susan Wright. 

· Looking into Generic emails for positions for use on the website and the e-vites. Please email her about YOUR needs. 

FACEBOOK: Elizabeth Hill (not present)

· No report sent.
CIRCULATION: Kara Anderson (not present)

· The October Castle Gram was sent electronically September 26 and 11 were sent via US Mail September 29.  The cost for copies was $15.77.  

· I also purchased $8 in postage to cover the extra 20 cents needed for each Castle Gram mailed.

· I assisted Lynda Flowers with addresses for the mailed Cocktail Reception invitations.  

· Additionally, I sent an email reminding local members of the September Clock Tower outing.

RESERVATIONS: Jeanne Marie Rowan
· Nametag format for the Welcome Cocktail Party was suggested. 

· Discussion followed about the style of nametags.

· There was suggestion to just use handwritten stick on tags.

· It was finally suggested to consult Mrs. Bostick about format for nametags.  

· Jeanne Marie will send format to Anna Marie Cox who will coordinate with Mrs. Bostick.  She will get the information back to Jeanne Marie soonest.

· Once the RSVP date is over, Anna Marie asked to be notified of numbers as soon as possible.
WAYS AND MEANS: Kathy Candido
· September Ways and Means report

· EXPENSES



TOTAL
         $    00.00
· INCOME




TOTAL
         $1272.00


USACE HQ Sale   
$1252.00


Sale 


$    20.00
· Sale at Corps Headquarters on Thursday, 13 September for Leaders Emeritus. Thanks to Isabel Stevens and Sandy Morris for helping.

· Supply of napkins is about 33 boxes (250 count each box) left.  Is considering NOT reordering.  Storage is the primary issue, transporting for sales is secondary issue.

· A new tote bag will be needed.  The company will no longer produce this bag. Research is underway.

· Welcome Cocktail Party plans:  

· Four packages of Napkins delivered to VP (but not needed for Welcome Cocktail party).

· Isabel Stevens will run the Castle Boutique at the Cocktail Party.

· Lanterns will be used outside because of the late time of year.

· CastleGram entry will feature Engineer cocktail napkins as they are the last of the supply.

· Anna Marie Cox helping to recreate the listing of the Castle Boutique items.

· Gene Villiva’s ornament/medallion was ordered in various framed styles.  Displayed at the meeting, will be on sale at Welcome Cocktail Party.

WELFARE/SERVICES:  Barbara Fleming

· AEA Envelope Stuffing – completed in one day!!!  For future reference we should schedule 2 days. Usually the amount of work can be completed in one day since they now use the letter-folding machine. 

· Jack O’Neill presented a check for $750 to Barbara to pass on to AEMA Treasurer.

· A thank you note will be sent to AEA (Jack O’Neill) for their donation.

· George Banker for ATM gave the article in the CastleGram.  Thank you note needed.

· USO needs volunteers for Sat., 13 Oct Annual Fall Fest.  Will get more  details. Will send a note to Beth for mass distribution for the volunteer opportunity.  
· Is interested in getting information together for the Wreath laying at Arlington (Wreaths Across America).  

· Proposal:  Trying to get people to sign up for volunteer but there has been no response.  

· Volunteer opportunities could be sent via email to local membership encouraging them to consider the opportunities for themselves or their high schoolers.

· Roz encouraged us to remember that Barbara was in a  “trailblazer” position as Services and Welfare Chairman.  The intent of the position was to operationalize our club “mission” found in Article II of our Constitution.  That article reads,  “to consider, organize, and conduct activities of interest to the members, and to further service and welfare projects.” She is to coordinate community service and welfare activities of our club.  She is doing a great job!

· She suggested giving people awareness of why to join.

· Scholarship program – Could being a member  be an advantage for the application processing?  In further discussion, it was feared that it might be perceived inaccurately (favoritism?). The AEMA application should stay non-discriminatory. 

· Redbook is worldwide network to keep in touch with other Engineers.  

PUBLICITY: Beth Mazzanti (not present)

· Report- will touch base after the meeting to assure she is on track for the Cocktail Party.
KNOLLWOOD LIAISON: Betty Swygert  

· WELCOME Back!!!!

· No contact with more people at Knollwood.

Has been sending holiday cards.
FAIRFAX LIAISON:  Joyce Rebh (not present)

· No report.
KNOLLWOOD BAKE SALE: Priscilla Noah
·   Knollwood Bake Sale set up for April 10 to begin at 1000.
Easter is 31 March.
NOMINATIONS: Bette Meuleners/ Mollie O’Neill/Pat O’Neill
· Needs people to help our VP, as she is only present for half of the year.

· Also need assistance with the Castle Boutique.  Pat O’Neill stated that she one of her “intents this year” was to be of assistance to that. 
OLD BUSINESS: 


ONGOING: 

· AEMA Chair and President to draft a letter to the Morris Family to request more funding for the GKM account to pay the current scholarship recipients annual award.

· Recommendation is to have $34,000 remain in the account for growth.

· Laura Putnam (and others) brought up the possibility of using PayPal for AEMA donations.  Issue to be researched.

· USO Metro has requested donation(s) for Care and Comfort Bags.

· Constitution and Bylaws review and revision (based on change to Bylaws Paragraph IV, Sections D and E)

COMPLETED:

NEW BUSINESS:  

· From Membership Chairman – RE: the Red Book. Technology is changing.  Land lines being discontinued. Is concerned on how we should list the phone numbers given.  Currently they are listed side by side, but not identified as home or cell, primary or secondary.

· Suggestions included: Primary/alternate, preferred/alternate, with some designation as to the format. 

· Will make a recommendation for next years.
· From Isabel Stevens - Reminder: in the past, the AESC paid for child care for board members to attend the meetings.  We need to keep that in mind as our board (and membership) has members with young children.    

DATES TO REMEMBER:

· AEA Envelope Stuffing – Oct 2, 4, & 5
· Army Ten Miler Tee Shirt Handout- Friday, 19 Oct 2012

· Army Ten Miler Race – Sunday, 21 Oct 2012

· Welcome Cocktail Party – Saturday, 27 Oct 2012
· Castle Ball – Jan 2013 (TBD)

· Knollwood Bake Sale – Wednesday, 10 Mar 2013 at 10:00

· AEMA Brunch – Sunday, 21 April 2013 (Tentative)
ADJOURNMENT:   All business being completed, Priscilla Noah made a motion to adjourn.  Pat O’Neill seconded; the motion carried.  Meeting was adjourned at 1305.    

NEXT MEETING:    
Date:  7 November 2012



Hostess: Roz Riley







Refreshments:  Beth Mazzanti and ??
Respectfully submitted,

Roslyn Riley
AESC Secretary 2011-2012
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